
 

                           RECREATION-AQUATICS-JACK SMITH PARK REPORT 

 

RECREATION:  The NUSD After-School Program currently has 267 students enrolled. We 

have hired our new Recreation Coordinator, Chanler Hartwick.  We are in the final weeks of our 

Youth Basketball season and preparing for our 17th Annual Needles Spring Classic Basketball 

Tournament to be held on March 1-3, 2024. Dance Trax will be holding a Father/Daughter 

dance at the Recreation Center on Friday, February 16, 2024.  

Facility Rentals for December 2023 and January 2024:  Rodeo Grounds 1 day Arena @$100 

AQUATICS:  General maintenance and repairs. Currently doing repairs to the plaster/tile in the 

main pool and preparing to fill. Preparing to repaint the slide. Found and repaired previous water 

features to the splash pool area and our AFO/parks maintenance built a new water feature for 

the splash area adjacent to the wade pool. Continuing to seek funding options for the upgrades 

& repairs to the entire Aquatic 

JSP:   Preparing for the upcoming season which begins Saturday, March 2nd with hours being 

9:00am – 4:00pm Sat/Sun in March.  


